








ANN ARBOR HOUSING BOARD OF APPEALS 

HOUSING INSPECTOR STAFF REPORT 

 

Hearing for HBA17-001 for 814 Sybil Street, Ann Arbor, MI 48104 

(Parcel Identification Number: 09-09-32-106-001) 

Hearing Date: April 11, 2017  

   

DESCRIPTION AND DISCUSSION 

CCH Development Company 2011, LLC 
361 Somerset Road 
Saginaw, MI  48603 
 
The single-family house at 814 Sybil Street was built around 1920 and has 4 bedrooms on the 
second floor and 2 bedrooms on the third floor. There is a previous HBA variance which was 
granted in 1987 (#87-H-101) for inadequate ceiling height on the third floor stairway and from 
the ceiling height requirement for the third floor rooms.  This variance also covered the ceiling 
height for the cellar bathroom and the stairway leading to the cellar bathroom.    
 
During the most recent rental housing inspection when the inspector experienced difficulty 
navigating the stair treads, it was discovered there were stair treads on the second and third 
floor stairway that had varying tread depths and riser heights.  Code requires stair tread depth 
meet the required 9” minimum depth requirement and the greatest tread depth shall not exceed 
the smallest by more than the 3/8”.  The greatest riser height shall not exceed the smallest by 
more than 3/8”.   
   
The owner of the residence located at 814 Sybil, Ann Arbor, MI requests the following variance: 
 
(1) Stairs to second and third floor.  

 
Variance from 8:504(4)(b)(4): The treads shall be not less than 9 inches deep. 
 
Inspection found that second and third floor stair treads vary in depth ranging from 6 ¾” inches 
to 9 ¼ inches.  Some original treads have been replaced with noncompliant treads and an 
original tread has suffered damage to the facing. 
 
Section 8:515 (2) of the Ann Arbor Housing Code: The City of Ann Arbor Housing Code 
allows the Housing Board of Appeals to grant variances from the requirements of Chapter 105.  
 
Standards for Approval:  
 

1. Practical difficulties or unnecessary hardship; 
 

2. The variance does not violate the intent of this chapter; and 
 

3. The variance does not jeopardize public health and safety. 
 
  



 
Recommendation: 
 
Staff recommends the variance be denied.  The stairway presents a hazard when exiting from 
the third and second story.  Daily routine use of the stairs require a concentrated and 
coordinated effort.  The stair treads do not meet the minimum code requirement.  Staff 
recommends a building permit be obtained and the stairway treads which have been altered 
from the original state be made compliant including compliant risers. 

 
MOTION 
 
I move to deny the following variance at 814 Sybil Street: 
 

(1) Stairs to the second and third floor have variable tread depths less than 9 inches which 
does not comply with section 8:504(b)(4); 
 

 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Ruby Williams 
Development Services Inspector  

 
Lisha Turner-Tolbert 
Inspection Supervisor 
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